
 

 

 
Message from the President:  
 
 

Dear Members, 
 
The holiday season is here again and we have many things to celebrate! 
 
This year I renew my commitment to gratitude and I am happy to start by sharing my 
appreciation for you, our ICF San Antonio members!  
 
I am also grateful for the gift of coaching. As coaches, we hold space for our clients to 
look inward and to give themselves permission to be vulnerable so they can find the 
clarity and courage needed to discover their best selves, and offer their unique gifts to 
the world. We make a difference in people’s lives one client at a time. 
 
The holiday season is also a time to spread the spirit of love, peace, and harmony. We 
are all connected and it’s in that connection that we open our hearts. In Antoine de Saint 
Exupéry words, “It is only with the heart that someone can see rightly; what is essential 
is invisible to the eye.” 
 
Here are a few more things I am grateful for this holiday season:  
 
the magnificence of the natural world; 
the thrill of continuous learning; 
the challenges, possibilities, and surprises of life;  
the wisdom that grows with maturity;  
the love within that multiplies; and 
the immense energy and diversity of the Universe. 
 
Thanks to all of you and the many gifts you give. Thank you for being a part of my life 
and for the work that you do.  
 
May you be surrounded by your beloved ones this holiday season. 
 
All the best,  
 
~ Susanna Clavello 


